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“It does not require a majority to prevail, but rather an irate, tireless minority keen to set 
brush fires in people’s minds.” –Samuel Adams  

 Town Crier Committee Report       Vol. 8 No 06 

                        The Truth makes us free…We live in an Era of Lies                                                                                                       

March 1, 2019    

It’s About the Young 
People 
On Tuesday, February 26, 
2019, the St. Augustine Tea 
Party (SATP) conducted an 
open meeting at the Village 

Inn, in St. Augustine Florida. The featured speakers were 
students from St. Augustine High School. Prior to the 
meeting being called to order, David Heimbold staged a 
pep rally that resulted in USA chants that could be heard 
throughout the restaurant. This was something never done 
before according to Tea Party sources. It set the mood. 
 
Tea party Chairman, Lance Thate, provided the Chairman’s 
report, part of which was directed towards the young                                                                          Photos by TCCR Staff 
people. Thate illustrated the differences between his educational experiences, in the 1950’s, regarding the 
Constitution and a high school course called Civics.  
 
But the meeting was not about the pep rally or the Chairman’s report. It was about the young people in 
attendance. The meeting was turned over to the students and the dialogue which took place between 
parents, friends and those in attendance was remarkable to say the least. The stories that were presented 
demonstrated that political correctness is now the rule of the day at St. Augustine High School. As the  
“Culture War” continues eroding American values and androgyny becomes more popular, conservative 
students are being harassed at St Augustine’s schools. 
 
Logan Parham was the spokesman for the TARS group at the Tea Party meeting. His problems began at the 
end of October, 2018 when he encountered the following question on a language examination: 
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"Right when it appeared the nation was becoming increasingly more tolerant of alternative 
lifestyles, immigration, and minorities, the vocal and angry right-wing forced the nation to make a 
complete ______ a complete embracing of bigotry xenophobia and sexism." 
 

Logan used his cell phone to send a snapshot of the test to his mother, Reanna Parham.  The discussions that 
followed resulted in media attention. Logan's parents, Jamie and Reanna Parham, told the audience of Logan 
and his friends are being bullied. Harassment of the TARS members continues at Saint Augustine High School. 
According to Logan, many of the TARS members, who wanted to attend the Tea Party meeting, had been 
intimidated by both other students and High School staff. The result was that they stayed away to avoid 
trouble. According to numerous parents, the school administrators are doing little or nothing but stalling. The 
Civil Rights violation to Logan and other TARS members has been going on for months.  
 
This was an outstanding meeting for the Tea Party because the level of support for the young people, from all 
of those in the room, was overwhelming. Clearly the public is concerned about this issue. People from five 
surrounding counties representing various groups pledged support for these young patriots. 
 

One particular moment was when Lucky Howe acknowledged the bravery of these 
students. Mr. Howe knows something about bravery. He served in the South Pacific during 
World War II. He encountered many brave men. He told the Teenage Republicans that 
when you stand for the truth you usually stand alone. 
 
It remains to be seen how this level of support will unfold. The Tea Party business 
meeting, scheduled for the 5th March, will undoubtedly take up the Tea Party’s role in this 

Lucky Howe                    issue according to Chairman Thate. If the people in attendance follow through, the school 
board and the school administrators are going to experience a new level of public concern and expression. 

 

 

 

 

                                                                    Photos by TCCR Staff 

 

Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/ 
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MARCH 3, 2019 

 

 

 

 

Mississippi Jews & Black Basket Players at Ole Miss 

Dear Ms. Lunelle, 

As I stood this morning on the overpass of Interstate 240, don in the uniform of the Southern soldier, with the 

Southern Cross in hand, I would find myself surrounded by several young people and their parents who had in 

hand a copy of the attached article from The Daily Mississippian newspaper. 

"Mr. Edgerton, we read in this article that the Jewish community of Oxford, Mississippi supported the black 

basketball players of the Ole Miss team, taking a knee during the playing of the National Anthem in protest of 

your presence alongside the Neo Confederates who visited their campus to protest the removal of the 

Confederate monuments there.  What say you to that?" 

I would tell them that each year on my birthday, which just happened to fall on Presidents Day (February 18), 

and is the same day that President Jefferson Davis gave his first Inaugural speech on the then Capitol of the 

Confederacy in Montgomery, Alabama.  

I would have lunch with Ms. Judi Price who is a direct descendant of the Honorable Confederate General 

Stephen Dill Lee, her husband Homer, and their adopted daughter Cheryl.  General Lee would write the 

"Charge" of the United Confederate Veterans to their Sons. 

I would leave that luncheon with the impression that the "Charge" should apply not only to the Sons of 

Confederate Veterans, but also to all the people of the Southern soil who have a direct responsibility to 

protect the good name of the Confederate Veterans. 

The Confederate Veteran is an American Veteran due all the amenities of any other American Veteran, and his 

Colors are a Venerated symbol by a Congressional mandate. To take a knee at any time during the National 

https://southernheritage411.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=449827854653ebb9c9636adfc&id=57ae798b3c&e=7f0b184d98
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Anthem is abhorrence with no justification. 

And to take a knee against those who came to defend the memorialization of the men and arguably women of 

the Honorable General Robert E. Lee, a Christ-like figure in the South is blasphemous.  To support any man 

who would take a knee in protest of those carrying the Colors of the Honorable General Thomas Johnathan 

Jackson, because they came to defend the memorialization of his men is blasphemy.  And, in particular case, if 

you are a Southern black man, because it is a direct betrayal of his legacy to the African man of the South as 

the General wouldn't turn his back on them. 

To take a knee on those who came to defend the memorialization of the men of the Honorable General Wade 

Hampton of whom the blacks of South Carolina would say that the General wasn't even born; God just set him 

out of Heaven. How could any black man of the Southern soil take a knee on the memorialization of the men 

of Honorable General Nathan Bedford Forest? The General would say of the forty plus black men who rode 

with him... there are no better Confederates than they, and they stayed with me to the end. And that includes 

the saving of Memphis from the burning, rape, murder and plunder that 42 cities of the great State of 

Mississippi suffered under the hands of Ulysses S. Grant. 

And for these 8 Jews who proclaim to speak for the Jews of Oxford (Ariel Baron, Ben Cooper, Richard Gershon, 

Nina Rifkind, Stuart Schafer, Jason Solinger, and J.T. Thomas), how could any Jew of the Southern soil support 

the taking of a knee of this basketball team in protest of those who came in support of the memorialization of 

the men of the Honorable Zebulon Baird Vance who wrote the Scattered Nations, and traveled the world 

speaking its contents in support of the Jewish people.  To do so is no different than the betrayal of Judas of 

Iscariot to Jesus Christ. 

I understand Mark Levin touting the actions of the black men of the Ole Miss Basketball team ...after all, he is 

a Yankee. 

God bless you! 

Your brother,  

HK 

Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/    

 

https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/
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March 7, 2019 
 

TARS Meet the Young Republicans 
The “Young Republicans”, the young people’s group officially sanctioned by the 
Republican Party and the Teenage Republicans (TARS) met at the Mellow 
Mushroom, a pizza place in St Augustine, Florida on March 6, 2019. The purpose of 
the meeting was to inform the Young Republicans of the abuse that conservative 
students are receiving in St. Augustine High School.  
 
The TARS group had been featured at the St. Augustine Tea Party’s (SATP) open 
meeting on February 26th.  The TARS group, which was formed at St. Augustine High 

School, is determined to expose the 
indoctrination that is taking place in 
our educational system. As a show of 
support, SATP members attended. 
 
Logan Parham and his three close 
friends, pictured in the photo left, met 
with the group of “Young Republicans” 
and all were quite interested in 
following up on what the Tea Party 
could do to encourage the teenage 
Republicans to fight back against the 
Socialist Indoctrination in the St. Johns 
County Public Schools and nationally. 

Sabrina Robinson, Maria Gomez, SATP Member Ralph Reese, Logan Parham, Jeremiah Gomez    
Photo by TCCR Staff 
 
 It should be noted that the Tea Party will be celebrating their 10th Anniversary in a few days. Some of these 
young people were only six and seven years old when the Tea Party movement started. The SATP recognizes 
the courage it takes for these young people stand up against the establishment authority. “These young 
people are taking up the same issues that the Tea Party did 10 years ago and it continues to this day. Their 
cause is our cause and they have our full support,” according to Dave Heimbold, SATP Media Chairman who 
was in attendance. One of the exam questions that started this whole process was as follows: 
 

"Right when it appeared the nation was becoming increasingly more tolerant of alternative 
lifestyles, immigration, and minorities, the vocal and angry right-wing forced the nation to make a 
complete ______ a complete embracing of bigotry, xenophobia and sexism." 
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Heimbold was interested in what the correct answer was for the blank space on the English teachers’ test. 
According to Logan, the answer to the question is "volte-face", meaning "an act of turning around so as to face 
in the opposite direction." (Merriam-Webster)  The question implies that the "right-wing" Republicans turned 
this country in a negative direction by redirecting Obama’s transformation to a Communist system into a 
Capitalist system. 
 
The question was a loaded question, a piece of propaganda and indoctrination, which only had one answer 
given and that was to 'turn' the students' sympathies against, so called, "angry right wing position”.  
       
Keep in mind that this question, with an extreme Communist bias, was in an English class in the most 
Republican County of the 67 counties in Florida, supposedly, the best school system in Florida. The school 
administration is still dragging its feet on clearing Logan's record after four months. Repeat: this teacher, John 
Blackford, is getting away with this in the most Republican County in the State of Florida because the 
Republicans refuse to fight back. Tea Party Chairman, Lance Thate, enthusiastically suggested, “Go Logan, go! 
Go to the mat with this using every legal means available." 

Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/    
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March 10, 2019                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                          Photos by TCCR Staff 

St. Augustine Tea Party Kicks Off 
the Celtic Festivities  

St Patrick’s Day Parade 
Revisited and Visited 

On March 9, 2019, the 9th Annual St. Patrick’s Day 
Parade was held in the historic district of St. 
Augustine, Florida. The parade is used to promote 
the St. Augustine Celtic Music and Heritage Festival 
at Francis Field.  
 

The St. Augustine Tea Party (SATP) has had an entry in six out of the last nine St Patrick’s Day Parades. In 2013, 

the Tea Party chose not to participate. In 2017, we were refused entry because of an alleged ‘late filing’. We 

were also refused entry in 2018. Pat Syeles, an organizer for the event, initially refused our entry because we 

were too political. She made this claim in spite of the fact that democratic organizations displaying the 
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perverted rainbow symbols have been permitted. After about a two hour negotiation with Mrs. Syeles, she 

agreed to permit the Tea Party’s 38 foot Dartmouth in the parade on the condition that a “Parade Marshal” 

would be assigned to the SATP entry. Parade Marshals are not generally assigned to individual entries. As the 

parade proceeded, it became clear that the purpose of the Parade Marshal was to bully and harass our crew 

and to police our activities.  The Parade Marshal was particularly offended by our own security who marched 

in front of the tow vehicle. They carried 3% Militia flags and Blue Lives Matter flags. This infuriated the Parade 

Marshal and the organizers who assigned him.  At the end of the parade, the Parade Marshal physically 

assaulted Tea Party Chairman, Lance Thate, and attempted to restrict his movement. A report was filed with 

the St. Augustine Police Department. 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
Photos by TCCR Staff   March 10, 2018 

Cultural War Rages 
Tea Party Wins the Day 

The truth of the matter is that it isn’t so much what Tea Party does, 
but it is 
the 
response 
of the 
public to 
their presence that infuriates those that are raging 
the “Cultural War”. The “Progressive Communists” 
have, for years, conducted their activity from the 
shadows. Today with the collapse of fake news, 
new voices are awakening the American people. 
When the Tea Party is present in a parade, the 

Photos by TCCR Staff March 9, 2019                                                                               public’s reaction is very positive and receptive. 
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Therefore the Progressive Communists use their influence to prohibit such exposure. 

This publication is in receipt of correspondence in which Pat Syeles, the event organizer representing 
Romanza-St. Augustine, Inc., states that parade registration is open and available to all. She claims that neither 
the St. Augustine Tea Party nor the Republican Party was banned; but that they simply didn’t register for the 
parade. The SATP reports Photos by TCCR Staff March 9, 2019                                                                                                                                                                                                   

that it cannot speak for the Republicans, as there is absolutely no connection between the SATP and the 
Republican Party.                                                                 

However, David Heimbold, Events Chairman for the SATP, sent a communiqué indicating the Tea Party’s 
interest in joining the parade. He suggested that the Tea Party and the organizers of the St. Patrick’s Day 
Parade “Mend Fences”. The SATP received no response. Mr. Heimbold also suggested that if the SATP was not 
permitted in the parade, the Tea Party would have its own parade. And, that is exactly what happened. 
 
On March 9, 2019, at the parade reviewing stand, with a fully assembled 
audience and before the formal parade started, the St. Augustine Tea 
Party conducted its own brief but effective parade. It was right in the 
face of the organizers who ignored them. The Tea Party activities forced 
them to see the public’s acceptance firsthand and it was far more 
political than a formal parade appearance would have been. 

Tea party members were the absolute center of activity with applause, 
cheers, thumbs-up and picture taking galore. It is not an exaggeration to 
state that the Tea Party initiated the Celtic celebration for the weekend. 
Many thought the Tea Party appearance was the start of the parade.  
 
“Our mini parade was more fun and more effective than being in the 
formal parade. The public loved, Trump is Celtic Too! The Dartmouth 
will make an appearance in the Easter Parade, which is a much larger 
event. We are also scheduled to be celebrating the Tea Party’s 10th 
Anniversary with the Dartmouth tied up at the Castillo de San Marcos. 
Trump, Trump, Trump, the Tea Party marches along,” Lance Thate, St. 
Augustine Tea Party Chairman, said with a mischievous smile. 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Photo by TCCR Staff 

 
 
Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/ 
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March 24, 2019 

A Lesson in Perfidy 
by John Knapp 

The word perfidious is an adjective and is defined as treacherous, crooked, shifty, 
double-dealing, perjuries, lying, ruthless, deceitful, insidious, and snakelike. Perfidy is a 
noun, compared with synonyms, improbity, and falsehood. 
 

If you are engaged in perfidy, as the Mueller Investigation has been, then all these words apply to you.  
 
It's finally out : The longer than two-year Robert Mueller Investigation into a Trump campaign joke about 
'perhaps the Russians could find Hillary Clinton's 30,000+ missing government emails'......which were sent and 
received on her unsecured, unauthorized, clandestine home computer while she was Barack Obama's 
Secretary of State.......came up with zero evidence of Trump-Russian collusion. They knew before they began 
the investigation there was no evidence. It was wholesale fraud from the start. Yep! 
 
Furthermore, The Mueller Investigation spent how many tens of millions of taxpayer dollars while fraudulently 
'investigating' crimes that actually originated within the bowels of the bureaucracy, or were funded by 
Democrat Party politicians, hacks, and operatives? Robert Mueller's investigative team was a political scam, a 
joke on America, a cabal of highly-paid fraudsters investigating a......joke. For more than two years. Aren't 
there are SO many seats on that Ol' government gravy train! 
 
The Robert Mueller Investigation was conceived and carried out by Deep State democrat party hacks with no 
concern for the American taxpayer, with no respect to the principle of integrity in government, with complete 
disregard about what damage such an 'official' criminal charade might possibly do to the trust that must exist 
between Citizens and their government. Nary was a thought given by these government employees to the 
precept of honesty in government. 
 
In so doing, the Mueller Investigation has managed to expose fellow players from the Department of Justice, 
the Federal Bureau of Investigation, the State Department, and others. And the sycophant mainstream media 
was all in with them, fully and criminally complicit, of course. 
 
The Robert Mueller Investigation is all the smoking-gun evidence any thinking Citizen should need, to see that 
the Deep State is a wanton threat to America.....by its subterfuge and the extreme ends to which it has just 
gone to protect itself......by the way it has just demonstrated its abuse toward the American Citizens, their 
treasury, their laws and their trust.....and by its willingness to engage in wholesale perfidy, whatever the cost. 
 
Perfidy like this, left unchallenged, will grow up to become the undoing of any relationship between a citizenry 
and its 'government. Perfidy like this, left unchallenged, will be the undoing of the virtue of honesty among 
men. 
Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/ 

https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/
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March 26, 2019 

Eyewitness 
Describes 
Venezuelan 
Plight  
 
 

Photos by TCCR Staff 

Tea Party Conducts Open Meeting at Village Inn 

On March 26, 2019 the St. Augustine Tea Party conducted an open meeting at the Village Inn in St. Augustine 
Florida. Their guest speaker was Henry Gutierrez. Mr. Gutierrez was an eyewitness to the destruction of his 
native land by Marxist Communists. The parallels of what happened in Venezuela are present today in the 
United States. The Venezuelan sounded the alarm at the Tea Party meeting. 

Mr. Gutierrez has only been in the country for about a year and has applied for political asylum. His story was 
read by SATP Media Chairman David Heimbold. The text of Gutierrez’s presentation is presented as follows: 

“I was born and raised in Venezuela, a country which I love and miss dearly. I have three brothers and four 
sisters who are suffering from the ravages of a dictatorial regime, which, through the use of the national 
armed forces (the collective strength, criminal civil armed, trained to intimidate civilians opponents) and the 
narco-trafficking organizations that dominate the borders of Colombia, detain and torture all civilians who 
oppose Maduro’s communist ideas and his will to power.  

I spent 8 years of study and work to help my family get ahead. My parents were not educated and their 
income came only from my father, who worked as waiter in a restaurant. Therefore, the income was limited to 
support a family of 10 people. However, the food and the medical services were there, thank God. We lived in 
a country based on democratic principles, despite the corruption, the buying power allowed us to cover the 
basic needs. Today that is not possible.  

At the age of 16, I started my career as a programmer of computerized systems. I was hired by an Agency 
Shipping Company to develop a small control system of human resources. I caught the attention of the 
shipping agent, to start my studies in the English language, which was necessary for communication with ship 
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operators and crew. I reached the position of Operations Analyst Shipping line or shipping agent. When I 
visited the docks of the Petrochemical Complex, I felt the need to become an Engineer to achieve entering the 
world of manufacturing and operations of Petrochemical Plants. I applied to work in Polinter, in 1997, to work 
as a Logistics Coordinator.  

In 1998, an election year, the candidate of the left, was retired military, helped and trained by Cuba in the 
years prior, took advantage of the shortcomings and deficiencies generated by the political corruption of that 
time, to infiltrate and win the election. He pledged to help the poor, through a socialist system, which would 
respect private property, encourage the national production, reduce the salaries of politicians, the 
expenditures in security and more.  

This is what I, particularly, call the Cuban franchise; the same process, to fall in love with the poor, the 
ignorant, those who want to have everything without working hard, the innocent, and the captive.  

I must admit that I was among the dupes. I had not the least idea of the importance of participating in a 
Presidential election which, in the future, would end up with the disappearance of all that I spent 30 years of 
hard work and studies building.  

I graduated from Industrial Engineering with a Masters Degree in Logistics Management, while working in the 
only Company that produced Polyethylene in Venezuela and one of the biggest of Central and South America. 
With love and pride, we worked more than 11 hours a day, to achieve the export of over 200,000 tons of 
Plastic Resins for all of Latin America and Europe in the year 1997. Today we are not producing enough to 
cover our national consumption.  

Venezuela did not use the oil boom to save for the lean season, but ended up with five times the external 
debt, through loans and mortgaging the country up to 25 years. Between 1999 and 2014, Venezuela received 
US dollars in the amount of $960,589  million; an average of $56,500 million US dollars a year for 17 years. All 
is lost.  

The current President, Nicolás Maduro is to blame for the crisis, yet he blames the United States of America 
for the crisis. He is the one responsible for the fall in oil prices and oil production. Before the arrival of the so-
called socialism of the 21st century, Venezuela had an efficient and reliable system of production and 
distribution of electrical energy, even exported to Colombia and Brazil. Today we suffer with up to 6 hours 
without lights in some states of the country and, just a week ago, the entire country was without electric 
service for more than 5 days. All the food that requires refrigeration was spoiled. Hundreds of patients who 
were in intensive care units died, also newborn infants, among many others. All of this can be seen in the 
news of the main national and international newspapers.  

In fact, my father passed away in December of last year due to lack of medicines and professionally trained 
health care. My greatest frustration and sadness is that I could not go to see him, since I'm pursuing political 
asylum in this country and I cannot travel because of the threat of death of myself or a member of my family. I 
have a little girl, 10 years old and another 5 years old. I am threatened for not wanting to approve the 
payment of  some projects that were not executed, that is to say, by denouncing acts of corruption in the 
company. Everything in the country is based on corruption and anarchy.  
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To cite another example of the great scam called socialism, PDVSA, our main producer and exporter 
Petroleum Company, produced 3.7 Million barrels per day in 1970. Today, less than one million barrels a day is 
produced.  

I don't have the time to enumerate all the failures that Socialism or Communism brought to my country during 
these 20 years of the so-called Bolivarian revolution and/or socialism of the 21st century; led by the 
Government of Cuba, with the support of Russia and China, to take advantage of and steal the wealth and 
resources of Venezuela. Suffice it to say that the whole of our national production is destroyed.  

We are not  0nly missing the money that we’ll never get back, also wasted years of work to achieve the 
Venezuela that we had 20 years ago.  

As Margaret Thatcher said “Socialism fails when you run out of other people’s money”.  

In order not to repeat formulas that bring poverty, starvation and death it is necessary to reason with data 
that not only exists, but that sadly abounds. I’m not required to be a historian to know that Socialism does not 
work. 

Finally, I want to mention a summary taken from an article of de Lee Edwards, leading historian of American 
conservatism and the author or editor of 25 books, about Why Americans Must Know About Socialism,  

1.- Socialism is no longer a parlor game for academics but a political alternative taken seriously by millennials.  

2.- They don’t recognize that much of what they enjoy in life is a esult of Capitalism and would disappear if 
socialism were to be implemented. 

3.- This is the reality of socialism — a pseudo-religion grounded in pseudo-science and enforced by political 
tyranny.” 

  

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                  Photos by TCCR Staff 

Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/ 
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March 29, 2019 

Chairman’s Report for 

March 26, 2019 

Meeting 
Our next business meeting will be on April 2, 2019. 

Our next open meeting will be on April 9. Featured 

speaker to be announced.                                                                                                                        Photo by TCCR Staff 

On April 15, 2019 the Tea Party movement will be celebrating their 10th anniversary. Our Tea Party plans to 

have the Dartmouth at the Castillo de San Marcos on April 13 and April 14 to celebrate our 10th anniversary. 

Jenny Beth Martin of Tea Party Patriots has been attempting to organize nationwide rallies to observe the 

event. Dave Heimbold participated in a conference call with about 200 people. Various groups are planning 

events, but none as grand as the SATP. We are indeed fortunate to have the Dartmouth and the historic 

district. I like the idea that this Tea Party may well have the biggest event in the Country. 

Since the Dartmouth will be in St Augustine waters we are looking into a demonstration on Tax Day at St 

Augustine High School. The Dartmouth will be set up to convey the message that Conservative students are 

being discriminated against. 

On March 9, 2019, the 9th Annual St. Patrick’s Day Parade was held in the historic district of St. Augustine, 

Florida. The parade is used to promote the St. Augustine Celtic Music and Heritage Festival at Francis Field. 

The St. Augustine Tea Party (SATP) has had an entry in six out of the last nine St Patrick’s Day Parades. In 2013, 

the Tea Party chose not to participate. In 2017, we were refused entry because of an alleged ‘late filing’. We 

were also refused entry in 2018.  

Pat Syeles, an organizer for the event, initially refused our entry because we were too political. She made this 

claim in spite of the fact that democratic organizations displaying the perverted rainbow symbols have been 

permitted.  After about a two hour negotiation with Mrs. Syeles, she agreed to permit the Tea Party’s 38 foot 

Dartmouth in the parade on the condition that a “Parade Marshal” would be assigned to the SATP entry.  

Parade Marshals are not generally assigned to individual entries. As the parade proceeded, it became clear 

that the purpose of the Parade Marshal was to bully and harass our crew and to police our activities.  The 

Parade Marshal was particularly offended by our own security who marched in front of the tow vehicle. They 

carried 3% Militia flags and Blue Lives Matter flags. This infuriated the Parade Marshal and the organizers who 
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assigned him.  At the end of the parade, the Parade Marshal physically assaulted yours truly and attempted to 

restrict my movements. A report was filed with the St. Augustine Police Department.  

The truth of the matter is that it isn’t so much what Tea Party does, but it is the response of the public to their 

presence that infuriates those that are raging the “Cultural War”. The “Progressive Communists” have, for 

years, conducted their activity from the shadows. Today with the collapse of fake news, new voices are 

awakening the American people.  

When the Tea Party is present in a parade, the public’s reaction is very positive and receptive. Therefore the 

Progressive Communists use their influence to prohibit such exposure. 

The Tea Party is in receipt of correspondence in which Pat Syeles, the event organizer representing Romanza-

St. Augustine, Inc. sent to a parade observer, who protested the lack of our Tea Party presence in the formal 

parade. She stated that parade registration is open and available to all. She claims that neither the St. 

Augustine Tea Party nor the Republican Party was banned. We simply didn’t register for the parade. The SATP 

cannot speak for the Republicans, as there is absolutely no connection between the SATP and the Republican 

Party.  However, David Heimbold, Events Chairman for the SATP, sent a communiqué indicating the Tea 

Party’s interest in joining the parade. He suggested that the Tea Party and the organizers of the St. Patrick’s 

Day Parade “Mend Fences”. The SATP received no response.  

Mr. Heimbold also suggested that if the SATP was not permitted in the parade, the Tea Party would have its 

own parade. And, that is exactly what happened. On March 9, 2019, at the parade reviewing stand, with a fully 

assembled audience and before the formal parade started, the St. Augustine Tea Party conducted its own brief 

but effective parade. It was right in the face of the organizers who ignored them.  

The Tea Party activities forced them to see the public’s acceptance firsthand and it was far more political than 

a formal parade appearance would have been. Tea party members were the absolute center of activity with 

applause, cheers, thumbs-up and picture taking galore. It is not an exaggeration to state that the Tea Party 

initiated the Celtic celebration for the weekend. Many thought the Tea Party appearance was the start of the 

parade.  

Our mini parade was more fun and more effective than being in the formal parade. The public loved, Trump is 

Celtic Too!  The Dartmouth will make an appearance in the Easter Parade, which is a much larger event. As I 

have previously mentioned, we are also scheduled to be celebrating the Tea Party’s 10th Anniversary with the 

Dartmouth tied up at the Castillo de San Marcos.  

Trump, Trump, Trump, the Tea Party marches on. 

Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/ 

https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/
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WE LIVE IN THE LAND OF THE FREE ONLY BECAUSE OF THE BRAVE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Important Notice: those who receive this publication by Email will continue to receive this Report at the end of the month. This 
publication is now on the Saint Augustine Tea Party Website.  Individual articles are being posted as they occur. Also archived issues 
with indexes are available on the Website. For Historic City News readers the Town Crier Committee Report is available by clicking 
the SATP link on their page or go to www.saintaugustineteaparty.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
There is a Revolution going on. Come join the Counter Resistance.  Stand up for 
individual Liberty. 
Come join us! We are a small Committee with many tasks to do to preserve Liberty. We are blessed to see the 
awakening of America.     

 Lance L. Thate,    

Town Crier Committee Chairman 
Editor and Publisher of the Town Crier Committee Report  
lancethate@Gmail.com  
 
Like our Facebook Page            https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/    

DEFEND 

LIBERTY 
PLEASE SEND YOUR DONATIONS TO: 

 SAINT AUGUSTINE TEA Party  

PO BOX 4063 ST. AUGUSTINE FL 

32085 

    Donations are not currently deductable. 

 

       Donations 

are not currently deductable. 

 

 

The Goal of Socialism is 

Communism 

 

 

 

 

With the posting of this issue of the Town Crier Committee Report, we 

mark the Fifth Anniversary of this publication. Pictured right, are the 

first members of the Town Crier Committee. The signs shown below 

are the first politically incorrect signs which the Town Criers carried. 

These signs are pretty mild compared to future signs. “The typical Tea 

Party signage was discouraged by our Republican leadership at the 

time. So we got rid of the GOP leadership. The Republican’s reluctance 

to pay attention to the public’s opinion was as prevalent in 2011, as it 

is today,” our Town Criers recalled. The first words ever published, 

were as follows:  

“We welcome you to this first issue of the Town Crier Committee 

Report. In this publication we will strive to keep you informed of the 

activities of the Committee and to make you aware of ways in which 

you can participate. Members of our Committee have for some time 

now been engaging the public on the streets of St Augustine, FL. 

We dress in period clothes and walk the streets while boldly 

presenting full size Gadsden Flags. The sight of Revolutionary period 

clothing and the bright yellow flags give us the opportunity to 

promote the Tea Party, to educate the  public on the values of the Tea 

Party and the lessons that can be learned   from The Declaration of 

Independence and the Constitution of the United States, which we 

pass out as we move among the people. It is this one to one                     

Photos by TCC Staff October 2011   public contact with the people which 

inspire Committee members to continue their efforts. We are blessed 

to see the awaking of America first hand.” 

These words could have been written yesterday. But in fact, they were 

written in October 2011. Over the last five years, the public has indeed 

made great strides in understanding the dangers we face from 

domestic Totalitarian forces. The Town Criers popularity with the 

http://www.saintaugustineteaparty.org/
mailto:lancethate@Gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/towncrier2010/

